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Safeguarding children

Safeguarding children and child protection
Mobile Phone, smart watch and camera policy
General Welfare Requirement: Safeguarding and Promoting Children’s Welfare

The Provider must take necessary steps to safeguard and promote the welfare of children

Policy statement 
Our Pre-School operates a Mobile Phone, smart watch and Camera Policy within our setting to ensure that mobile phones and cameras are used appropriately by staff, parents and carers at Pre-School.

Procedures
We use ipads/tablets to record children’s special moments and developmental progress.  All pictures are downloaded and deleted from the tablets memory on a regular basis. They are kept in a secure folder on the Pre-School P.C. in Pre-School Premises in a locked office.
Mobile phones will be kept in staff lockers during sessional hours. Visitors will be asked to keep them in the office and not used at any time. In case of emergency (family, friends wishing to contact staff are encouraged to use the main line number 01296 661031.) 
Staff are not to access their mobile phones during morning “tea” as this is not a scheduled break. (Unless consent from Manager has been sought for exceptional circumstances such as waiting for a Dr/Dentist call back.)

Trips and Outings

Where trips are taken outside of the setting the most senior member(s) of staff will take their mobile phone, making sure it is fully charged and switched on for the duration of the trip. This number will be recorded on the trip form.  The Phone is used purely for emergency purposes e.g contacting parents, and or emergency services. This is to ensure that appropriate usage of the phone occurs and to safeguard the children.
To ensure the protection of the children in our care, the use of mobile phones in the Pre School play area is strictly prohibited. 

Employees

All employees must ensure that their mobile phones are left with their personal belongings in their allocated locker for the duration of the session and placed on silent mode. They must not be carried about their person during working hours. Mobile phones must never be used in the main play areas whilst the session is in progress. 
If a staff member is waiting for an important call (from GP or such like) they can leave their mobile phone on the manager’s desk with a post it note on top clearly stating that they are waiting for a call. The manager will then answer the call and swap with staff member so they can take their call in private.
Smart watches

Any staff member with a smart watch must ensure their notifications are set to “off” during their working hours. They are not permitted to access their phone calls or messages at any time throughout their working hours (other than their scheduled lunch break) We ask all staff to make it clear to their children’s’ school that they are always contactable via the Pre-School landline opposed to their mobile phone. 
